

Sean Eldridge Superintendent

Cherie Iannuzzi Administrative Assistant

## CARROLL COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

P.O. Box 688 50 County Farm Road Ossipee, New Hampshire 03864 Phone 603-539-2282 Fax 603-539-7381



Patrick Bachelder Deputy Superintendent

> Michael Baker Captain

April 4, 2023

To: Attorney General John Formella

Fr: Commissioner Terry McCarthy Carroll County New Hampshire

Re: RSA 30-B: 12

Dear Attorney General John Formella,

On Monday April 3, 2023, and in accordance with RSA 30-B: 12, I conducted a semi-annual inspection of the Carroll County Correctional Facility, with Superintendent Eldridge.

We toured the facility together, as I conducted an inspection of the facility for any safety and security concerns, as well of the overall conditions. I found the facility was clean, and well maintained. The inmate population seemed to be well cared for and their living conditions appeared to be a clean and safe environment.

Superintendent Eldridge continues to make upgrades to the facility like becoming Prison Rape Elimination Act (PREA) compliant. Superintendent Eldridge is currently having the facility security doors and camera control system upgraded to assist with maintaining safety and security. The correctional facility has increased their educational substance abuse programs to assist with the rehabilitation of the inmate population.

The superintendent and his team continue to focus on maintaining a safe and secure environment for the inmate population.

Sincerely,

Terry McCarthy

**Carroll County Board of Commissioners**